
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12 APRIL 2016 

 AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM 

PRESENT Mr. Fraser ( chair ) Mrs S, Palmer, MR M. Ing, Mrs HILL, Mr. S. Pashley , Mrs L. 

Yates. 

40.Apologies for absence. 

 Mrs J. Childs , Mrs Taylor &  Mrs A. Fraser.  

41. Question time. 

There was one member of the public present Mr T. Derbyshire from Bilby.        

42. Declaration’s of Interest. 

There were no declarations of interest. 

43. Adoption of Minutes 

It was proposed by Mr. Pashley & seconded by Mr Ing that the minutes of the meeting held 

on Tuesday 8th March  2016 be accepted. All were in agreement. 

44. Matters arising. 

Mr. Pashley brought up the issue of clearing the footpath of gravel outside Milestone Court. 

The path had a clean in January but not completely and should be redone. Mr Pashley has 

contacted the relevant authority and expressed his dissatisfaction about the work done. He 

is awaiting a reply from them but as this date he has not received any.  

We have contacted Green Mile Trees, Ranby, Sutton and Ranskill Schools about planting a 

tree and time capsule to celebrate the Queen’s birthday. To date we have not received any 

replies. 

It was suggested we should also contact Ranby House School re above. 

Time Capsules are priced at the following. 

10 litres £178.00 

25 litres £287.00 



All will be plus vat. 

This is to be held in abeyance until we have feed back from local schools.  

45. Village Hall. 

Mr. Ing still looking into new energy prices for the Village Hall. 

Mr. Fraser informed the meeting that we had been successful in obtaining a grant from I. 

Gas from their Daneshill development £2000.00. This money when we receive it has got to 

be used within one year. 

It was suggested that the community be contacted as to how this grant could be best 

utilised. 

We have received an estimate from DGD construction for full works at the hall, this came to 

£38310.04. 

A general discussion took place and it was decided that we maybe should do the works 

required in stages. 

46. Planning 

The Parish Council to re contact Bassetlaw Planning about Little Grange Farm. 

47. Playing field. 

The Parish Council to pursue estimates re grass cutting.   

48. Highways. 

The Pay Back scheme  have been in the village and cleaned the footpaths between the south 

bus stops and the Rowans, we think the rest of the footpaths will be done later, but will 

check that this will happen. 

Mr. Fraser informed the meeting that he had received a print out from the Minister Of 

Transport re traffic flow for 2015. 

This was for H.G.V.s which stated that about half a million vehicles travelled through the 

village during 2015. 

Mr. Ing requested that Notts C.C. be  contacted to ascertain what the requirements were to 

find out what the criteria was regarding speeding.  

49. Correspondence. 

An e-mail has been received from Sutton about a celebration of service for Mr. Brian Birkett 

who is the Tower Captain at Sutton Church. 



The service is to be held at 3pm Sunday 10th July 2016 with the quest preacher The Bishop 

of Sherwood The Right Reverend Tony Potter. This to be pass on to residents. 

No one from the Parish Council can attend. 

The Parish Council has received an e-mail from Mr. John Crane stating the following, 

I’ve just received my council tax bill for the coming year and noticed that Barnby Moor 

parish council have once again increased their parish precept. 

I am not sure if we were the parishioners not consulted about this? 

Other questions spring to mind. Apart from why an increase is necessary, what is the 

increase expenditure being used for? 

At a meeting I attended several years ago there was surplus of over £20.000 in the bank, for 

kitchen refurbishments as I recall, which have yet to be implemented and for what sound 

reason. 

To me , and to the other parishioners at least, an explanation for the increase and of any 

forthcoming major expenditure should be made. 

A reply to Mr Crane was read out and the Parish Council agreed that this was in order with 

the addition of the following.( As the Parish Council are a voluntary organisation and do 

their best for the community it would appreciate any help from the parishioners. Would 

you be willing to assist community and in what way.)   

50. Financial statement March 2016. 

Current account at the end of March    £3566.05 

Nottingham Building Society at 31/03/15   £10.775.01 

Accounts to pay March  2016 

B.D.C. Village Hall rates     £9.00 

Village Hall gas.      £57.90  

Village Hall electric.      £70.65 

Mrs Ford hall cleaner      £20.000 

Mrs Fraser salary January to March 2016   £250.32 

Expenses for printer inks, refreshments, alarm for 

Village hall, stamps & new spare keys.   £64.32 



Total for Clerk       £314.64 

Cannon Fire equipment service    £53.40 

Total payments      £525.59    

Receipts for March 2016  

Barnby Moor Line Dancing     £60.00 

Mr Rothwell       £66.00 

Fly ball        £60.00 

Caravans       £221.00 

Ballroom Dancing      £73.40 

I .Gas Hall Hire       £34.60 

Nottingham B. S. Interest     £45.59 

Total receipt       £560.59 

It was proposed by Mr Ing and seconded by Mr. Pashley  that the financial statement be 

accepted, all in agreement. 

51. Village Matters 

The meeting was informed that the following meetings and visits  were due to be held. 

21/04/016 Bassetlaw Central Forum at Barnby Moor Village Hall 7pm. 

25/04/2016  I. Gas trip to their Doe Hill site. 

07/05/2016 Barnby Moor Village Hall 11am 4pm informing local residents about Tinkers 

Lane possible development. 

 

52. Date of the next meeting. 

Tuesday 10th May 2016. 

 

Chairman .C. L Fraser........................................Date.10/05/2016............................... 

 

 



   


